HIMACHAL PRADESH UNIVERSITY
(NAAC Accredited ‘A’ Grade University)
0O/O THE DEAN STUDENTS WELFARE

Ref. No. 1-14/HPU/DSW/25-
Dated: 13-08-2025
CIRCULAR

This is for the information of all the Chairpersons/Directors, Teaching Departments/Institutes that
the UGC has issued guidelines to curb the menace of ragging in higher education institutions. The UGC has also
taken several proactive measures to raise awareness about preventing ragging in higher education institutions. In
observance of Anti-Ragging Day on 12 August, followed by Anti-Ragging Week from 12 to 18 August 2025. The
UGC National Anti-Ragging Monitoring Agency, suggest further activities during these celebrations as circulated
by the UGC as per attachment.

It is therefore emphasized that any activity of the above mentioned activities be organized on
department level to make awareness among the students regarding anti ragging in the Campus.

The letter no D.O no. 1-74/2016(ARC) dated 22-07-2025 is attached hereby for ready reference.
This may be treated as most urgent and the proceeding of activities so undertaken may be sent
through email to dswhpuniv@gmail.com. You can upload the information on the UGC wgbsite gttly.
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Copy to:

1. All the Chairpersons/Directors, Teaching Departments/Institutes, for bringing the contents of the above
notice to the information of the admitted students and with the request to ensure that maximum students
should participate in all activities.

The SPS to Hon’ble Vice-Chancellor/Hon’ble Pro-Vice Chancellor, HPU, Shim
The Dean of Studies, HPU, Shimla-5.
The SPS to Registrar, HPU, Shimla-5.
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